

Members of the public and press are invited to attend a meeting of Hildersham Parish Council Meeting, Hildersham Village Hall, High Street, Hildersham, on Tuesday 14th September 2021, commencing at approximately 7.30pm.

50. Apologies

51. Do any Councillors have interests to declare in the items to be discussed during the meeting? Has the Clerk granted any dispensations under section 33 (1) of the Localism Act and the basis is set out under section 33(2)?

52. Open Forum for Parishioners to make comments or raise items

53. Approval of the minutes for the last meeting of 3rd August 2021.

54. New Parish Councillor

a) Co-option of new Councillor

b) Councillor to sign the Declaration of Acceptance of Office, witnessed by the Clerk.

55. Report from District Councillor and County Councillor Henry Batchelor – report circulated by email.

56. Report from District Councillor John Batchelor –report circulated by email.

57. Feedback on actions from the last meetings

a) The dead beech trees on the triangular piece of land at the junction of Beech Row/A1307 – update on tree inspection.

b) Repair to Back Road end of High Street (outside Gerald’s house) path requested, Awaiting update on inspection.

c) Feedback from neighbours about proposed copse on Recreation Ground.

58. Neighbourhood Plan

a) An update.

60. Covid 19

a) Update on support groups and any action required to assist residents?

61 Village maintenance

a) Review the rental charge for the allotment holders for the next year- currently £30.00 for 12.8 rod plot.

b) Update on new parking spaces in Meadowlands.

b) Have footpath gates repairs been undertaken by Pampisford Estate to the identified gates?

c) Update on request to have the bridge and fencing painted,

d) Update on replacement solar panel and battery need to be installed on Abington side of A1307 bus shelter light.

e) Tree planting

f) Trimming Silver birch and tidying area around it near old water pump.

62. Internal Auditor Recommendations

- a) An Accessibility Statement has been added to the website by Nextnorth.
- b) Approval and adoption of the Privacy Statement.

63. Community Land Trust (CLT)

- a) The first meeting of the Trust will take place after this parish council meeting.
- b) Renaming the allotment/land income bank account.

64. Play area/Recreation Ground and allotments

- a) Quotes for fencing the planned copse.
- b) Purchase of new picnic bench.
- c) Update on the allotment holder has more structures on his plot than permitted and is keeping birds that are not poultry on his plot.

65. Correspondences

- a) CCC- Local Highway Improvements Scheme closes on 30th September. Does the Council wish to make an application?
- b) Notification of the resurfacing of Balsham Road.
- c) Concern about cyclist using the footpath.

66. Finance

- a) Can the Council authorise the payments and approve the financial statement dated 14.09.2021?
- b) Update on adding existing Councillors to be able to authorise bank transfer payments on the Lloyds account.

67. Items for the next meeting's agenda on 9th November 2021(budget and allotting funds to HVHT)

68. Open Forum for Parishioners to make comments or raise items